GOVERNMENT OF SIERRA LEONE

Decentralization Secretariat
Ministry of Local Government and Rural Development

9™ Floor Youyi Building, Freetown

FROM: The Director Decentralization Secretariat
TO: See below:
The Director Fiscal Decentralization Directorate
The Executive Secretary, Local Government Service Commission
The Chairman, Parliamentary Committee on Local Government
The President LOCASL
The Mayor Freetown City Council
The Deputy Mayor, Freetown City Council
The Chief Administrator, Freetown City Council

DATE: 16/02/2022

SUBJECT: RE: INVITATION TO THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE
ADMINISTRATIVE INVESTIGATION REPORT ON THE FREETOWN CITY
COUNCIL

The Ministry of Local Government and Rural Development is pleased to inform you
that the administrative investigation that was carried out on the Freetown City
Council has been concluded and the report of the investigation has been shared with
the Minister of Local Government and Rural Development.

Considering that this is of public interest, the Ministry has considered the relevance
of publishing such document in the full view of the public. It is against this
background that you are invited to attend the official publication of the report
tomorrow, the 17" February, 2022 in the Conference hall of the Ministry of Local
Government and Rural Development. At 2:30 PM

Whiles we apologize for the short notice, let me thank you for your relentless effort in
deepening decentralization in the country.

Fun—
Alex J. Bhonapha Esq. (GCOR)

Cc Minister of Local Government and Rural Development

The Permanent Secretary MLGRD

For the attention of the Hon. Vice President and Chairman IMC




